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2010 BOARD MEMBERS 
 
President—Richard Parrish                      
714-393-8582 rcp1937@aol.com 
VP/Activities–Don Ratzlaff 714-529-

5062   wadedon@pacbell.net                                    
Secretary– Tissy Hatcher  714-431-1119                                       
billo_hatcher@yahoo.com                                            
Treasurer Joe Goff                                                                                                 
949-768-4627                                                             
joe@abt-tax.com                                                           
Technical–Gerald O’Brien                                          
(With two co-directors-see below)                                    
714-777-0771                                                                    
ylgarden@aol.com                                                         
Editors – Peter & Ana Hyland                          
714-633-5797                                                                     
newsletter@ocmafc.org                                                 
Immediate Past President                                                   
Mark Schwing                                                                        
714-970-1696                                                 
mschwing@earthlink.net                                                                                                                  

COMMITTEES 
 
ACCC Representative- Larry Conkol                                                                              
714-535-1411                                                
Breakfast Committee-                            
Terry Collings 714-970-7194 
mtcollings@sbcglobal.net                                   
Club Greeter-Doris Marshall                  
310-378-5061 dandd51@gmail.com              
Election Chairperson-                                  

Kathie Mc Call   714-633-0946                                 
dkmccal@socal.rr.com                        
Historian & Librarian-  Dick Smith       
949-770-6847 modeladick@yahoo.com                              
Merchandise Director             
Cathy O’Brien 714-777-0771 
ylgsrden@aol.com                                    
Pancake Breakfast Setup &               
Coordination-Mark Schwing                                           
714-970-1696 mschwing@earthlink.net     
Raffle-Charles Cohen 562-431–3645 
candhcohen@roadrunner.com               
Refreshments-Colleen Schmidt             
714-524-2659 dt_schmidt@sbcglobal.net                      
Regional Representative-                       
Bev Marsh 714-373-9769                         
onebootscooter@yahoo.com                  
Scholarship Committee                        
Joanie Harris 562-431-9630                     
trinkets6@verizon.net                             
Sheila Plotkin      714-962-2117                                          
Carolyn Ratzlaff  714-529-5062              
wadedon@pacbell.net                     
Sunshine & Sorrow                               
Jeanne Parrish 714-999-0611 
jprp60@aol.com                                        
Technical Committee-                              
Bob Jeffries 714-529-6216                   
bpjeffriesaa@att.net                                    
John Knox 562-697-2545                              
knoxbox59@aol.com                                   
Web Master-Chris Enright                        
949-481-8780  webmaster@ocmafc.com    
Web Site Info Entry-Lew Lewis               
417-443-1942 hglewis@centurylink.net 

President’s Letter 

December 2011 
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 Sadly, our friend and exuberant raffle chairman, Charles Cohen passed away in 
November. He graciously accepted the position and turned it into something 
exciting. He frequently came up with donated items useful to our members, 
such as the oil recycle containers. 

We will miss his upbeat and friendly presence. We extend our condolences to 
his wife Harriett and his family.   

At the November meeting Ed Cote’ carried out Charlie’s last planned activity, 
an auction. Who knew Ed was such a showman? It was a lot of fun and a real 
tribute to the memory of Charles. 

I would like to thank Ed for his fantastic performance. I would also like to 

thank him for taking the baton and assuming the position of meeting raffle 
chairman. 

There will be no regular club meeting in December!! 

Plan to attend Don Ratzlaffs Mission Inn tour this Christmas season.  It is an 
enchanting step back into a slower more relaxed time for an afternoon and eve-
ning at the Inn. There will be millions of colored lights, music and an optional 
guided tour.  Relax in the cool evening and share a meal with friends before re-
turning home, OR, optional stays overnight at America’s Best Value Motel, and 
enjoy breakfast with friends, before returning home.  

Remember you are always welcome to take your modern car on club 
tours if your Model A is not ready or you are more comfortable driving 
freeways or at night in your modern car. 

Make time for yourself and your family this joyous season. Celebrate your fam-
ily traditions, be with family and friends and don’t miss out on our Model A 
banquet and Mission Inn Tour with friends to end a very successful year.   

The New Year starts with two new board members in technical and tours. Con-
tact them to thank them for their service to the club and suggest an interesting 
tour and/or technical seminar.  

Mail your banquet reservation check to Joe Goff               
right now to join in the December fun. 

We wish you a Merry Christmas, Happy Hanukah and a                   
            Happy New Year.   

Richard   
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Activity 
Schedule 

NEXT MEETING:   NO DECEMBER                                              

MEETING 

Deadline for next Distributor  is  Dec 30, 2011                                                    
Type or write all articles and ads and  e-mail to:                             
newsletter@ocmafc.com or prhyland@att.net                                                                   

Or mail to: 244 No Goldenspur Way,                                        
Orange, CA 92869-4422 

 

  

Aug 4-26, 2012  Early Ford Tour 

to the Baltic Countries.  Info: email 
Lee Chase at 
modeltchase@yahoo.com  

SWAP MEETS                      
Dec 11 (SUN) Long Beach Swap           

Meet at  Long Beach Veterans Stadium     

Dec 3   ( SAT) First Saturday Breakfast 

BS Session- Spiro’s on Chapman Ave in   
Orange. Be sure to be there as we have a 
speaker from A.P.Fischer, Inc. who will tell us 
all about High Zinc Oil as it relates to Flat 
Tappet Camshaft Protection.                     

Dec 10   ( SAT) Late afternoon and        

evening tour to the ―Mission Inn‖ in           
Riverside, CA. 

Dec 18 (SUN) Installation Banquet  

Claim Jumper Restaurant   Fountain Valley 

Social Hour  6:00  PM                                                                                    
Dinner    7 :00PM     Please see flyer on Page 
4 for details. Also note that this flyer has been 
corrected and reflects Joe Goff ’s correct ad-
dress where you should mail your checks.  
See you all there! 

Jan 7  (SUN) Long Beach Swap           

Meet at  Long Beach Veterans Stadium    

Jan 28-29  (SAT-SUN) Turlock 

Swap meet 

FEB 24, 25, 26 (FRI, SAT, 

SUN) San Diego Swap meet 

 

*Jan 10 (TUES) Work Party for the 

Maffi Sedan Restoration at 9:00AM at Bob 

Trousil’s home, 8635 Lubec St., Downey, CA    
562-861-7469 

*Feb 11 (SAT) SCR Meeting at the 

Bartlett’s  10:00 AM , 1625 Fletcher Drive, So. 

Pasadena, CA 91030 626-799-6338 

*Mar 23 –25 (FRI- SAT- SUN) 

Laughlin Tour 

*Apr 1 (SUN) CCRG Meet 

*Jun 11-15 ( MON-FRI) MARC 

Meet in Wisconsin 

*Jun 24 (SUN) Henry Ford   

Picnic in Santa Fe Springs   
(We should try to attend other club’s      
functions) 

*Jul 13-15  (FRI-SUN) Wings 

and Wheels in Solvang  This will 

probably be the last year for this event. Do 
come and make this a great ―farewell‖ 
event!!! 

Please note: For all those 

events preceded by an asterisk 

(*) please call Bev Marsh @ 714-

373-9769  for any and all         

details. 

2011 TOUR/ACTIVITIES CALENDAR  
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Orange County Model A Ford Club 
A California Nonprofit Public Benefits Corporation 

General Membership Meeting Minutes 

 

 

Date:  Thursday, November 10, 2011 Time:  7:36pm Location: Children’s Hospital of Orange County 

        Wade Education Center         55 members in attendance 

 

The meeting was called to order by Richard Parrish with the flag salute led by James Bush. 

Visitors:   Doris Marshall had surgery on her leg, requiring her to be absent tonight.  Steve McNash got a Model A three weeks ago and needs a little 
help.  Farris Worton, a returning member, has a 1931 model a pickup truck.  

Minutes:   A motion was made by Terry Collings, seconded by Pam Heiland, that the minutes be approved as published in the Distributor.   

Treasurer’s Report:  Joe Goff presented the budget for the 2012 year to the membership.  A motion was made by Tissy Hatcher and seconded by 
Ed Cote to approve the budget as presented. 

Roster Raffle:  This month’s raffle was for $80. Marshal and Maureen Zimmer’s names were chosen, however they were not present, so in January 
the raffle will be $90. 

Name Badges:  See Rick Hall if you need one. 

Technical:  Although Jerry O’Brien was absent from tonight’s meeting, he arranged to have 11 new tires put on rims at the technical meeting.   

Sunshine & Sorrow:  It is with great sadness that Jeanne Parrish informed us Charles Cohen passed away Tuesday.  Funeral services will be held 
on Sunday at 11 am at the Home of Peace, 4334 Whittier Avenue, Los Angeles.  It will be a Jewish ceremony.  A reception will follow at 216 Harbor 
Lane, Seal Beach, CA.  Charles’ son’s name and number are at the desk up front.  Dan Adelman is still doing okay.  Mimi Sickman is in rehab in 
Tustin, having a bit of a slow recovery.  Please send cards to her home.  Doris Marshall had surgery today to put stints in her legs.  Colleen Schmidt 
said Don’s cast is not quiet ready to be removed.  He thanks everyone for the cards. 

Installation Banquet:  The banquet will be buffet style on 12/18.  Cost to members is $30 per person.  Please sign up tonight and send checks to 
Joe Goff.  Happy Hour begins at 6pm at the Claim Jumper in Fountain Valley. 

Medallions:  Mark Schwing presented the exemplar medallion.  This is the final version.  A request was made for belt buckles instead of medallions.  
These would require a minimum order of 40 at $25/each.  Looks like we will go ahead with the purchase of the medallions. 

Activities/Tours:  Don Ratzlaff reported the poker run went off with no major breakdowns.  The apple crisp at Art and Olive’s home was very good.  
A mileage and tour chart up front.  Please update the list.  A master’s degree student was making a Bonnie and Clyde type mov ie and we will be 
getting a copy of the DVD in the spring. 

The tire changing was quite comical with three men doing a dance on a tire trying to seat a rim. It seems the secret of the technique is to use of a 
plastic bag.  Seabees Museum – it will be a long drive (two hours by freeway).  December’s Mission Inn tour will probably be an overnight event for 
Model A’s and it should be an interesting tour.  They will have a docent for us.  The cost of the tour will be $13/each.  Riverside Mission Hotel is offer-
ing $75 for two double beds, $60 for a single double bed and has had good reviews.  It is very close to the Mission Inn.  The Breakfast Scuttlebutt 
meeting will include a speaker from an oil company.  Please make an effort to come on some of these tours. 

Distributor:  Pete Hyland has some extra distributors.  If you put an ad in the Distributor and the item sold, please let him know.  We have the usual 
deadlines. 

4th Thursday Breakfast:  Terry Collings advised the meeting would normally be the same day as Thanksgiving, so no breakfast this month. 

Hard Luck Trophy: We had many interesting stories this month.  Diana Stewart won the manifold cooking contest on the poker run and then on a 
hill, using her clutch, the car stalled out.   She began rolling backwards and damaged her trunk. Then, going down the hill, her car started overheat-
ing.  Greg Earhart was kind enough to give her some helpful suggestions.  Diana ended up calling the Auto Club once she got to Art & Olive’s.  Yes, 
her car still needs help.  The good news is the pickup she rolled into suffered no damage.  Carolyn Ratzlaff’s manifold recipe was Shepherd’s Pie.  
John Knox put in a new engine with the assistance of Dominic in just two hours but they had an extra part – the throw out bearing.   Dorothy Knox 
went right to work and put it in. 

At the 4th Thursday breakfast at Watson’s Drug Store, a member made an illegal turn and was cited by the police.  This same person, while leaving 
Watson’s Drug Store believed their car would not start and must be out of gas, only to figure out they had forgotten to flip the gas switch.  It happens 
to the most experienced driver. 

Election Committee:  Election Chairman Kathie McCall advised Rick Hall will take over as Technical, with Walt Otto and Frank Mowrer doing Activi-
ties.  Please vote for the Member of the Year. 

Southern California Regional:  The meeting will be in Arcadia on 11/19.  They have been working really hard on the MAFFI car.  Many other clubs 
have gone up and worked on it for a few hours.  It is at Bob Trousseau’s house.  Bev Marsh will find out when the next work party will be.   

New Business:  We will have an abbreviated meeting at the installation dinner.  Ed Cote has agreed to have an auction in place of the raffle this 
month.  The club will donate $50 to the City of Hope in honor of Charles Cohen.  Colleen Schmidt asked for volunteers to bring refreshments.  There 
is a sign up sheet up front.   
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2012 DUES INVOICE 

 

Orange County Model A Ford Club 

Time is getting close to year end 

Please send your check right away!!! 

 

NAME:_________________________________ 

 

AMOUNT:  $30.00 

 

ANY ROSTER CHANGES? 

 

IF SO, PLEASE LIST BELOW 

Cars: 

 

Telephone numbers: 

 

Address: 

e-mail address: 

any other changes:                                                                               

Please check the current Roster for accuracy!!!! 

Please make your check payable to  Orange 

County Model A Ford Club (OCMAFC) and mail to 

the club at: 

 

P.O. Box10595 

Santa Ana CA 92711 
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Tire changing session 
Well it looks like a few of us are retired!  By that I mean we have put new tires on our Model 
A wheels.  Gerry O’Brien hosted a “tire changing” seminar at his house on 
11/07/2011.   We learned that a plastic trash bag placed between the wheel 
and tire enables the tire to slip over the wheel-rim with a minimum of effort. 
Watching two or three individuals lock arms and dance the tire onto the rim 
is an awesome sight!  Did I mention that the donuts and coffee were con-

sumed with gusto?  When the dust cleared the count was eleven tires installed onto wheels; 
good job! 

Roster Drawing 
And then it was time for the monthly roster drawing; a hush fell over the membership and a name was drawn.  It 
was a tense moment as the name was called out …Marshall (Ozzie) & Maureen Zimmer, are you here?  Sadly, 
you were not present and couldn’t claim the $80 prize.  However, that means the next drawing will be for $90, 
just think what you could do with $90!  See you at the next meeting. 

10/28/2011 Fourth Thursday Breakfast  
Kudos go to Terry Collins for arranging a breakfast get-together 
at Watson’s Drug in Orange, CA.   There were 20 some members 
in attendance all enjoying the camaraderie of a good breakfast 
together.  It was a good event, thanks again Terry! 

 

Tour to the Seabee Museum at Port Hueneme 
It was 8am and we gathered at CoCo’s Restaurant on Valley View 
in Garden Grove, got our coffee and saddled up for the 90 mile 
drive northwest.  Three model A’s, and 3 modern vehicles were 
about to travel the #405 freeway to the #10 west to highway #1 
up the coast to the Seabee Museum at Port Hueneme, CA.  The 
weather man had indicated the possibility of showers but they did 
not materialize, in fact the day was a beautiful “scattered clouds” 

kind of day.  We arrived at the museum at approximately 11:30 am; had no problems 
with the drive up.  Enjoyed the tour of the museum; it is a new facility, dedicated to showcase the missions of the 

US Sea Bees.   They are scheduled to have all their displays in place by 2014.  We ate 
lunch at an outside facility on the Port Hueneme beach spe-
cializing in Fresh Caught Halibut; excellent!  We left at ap-
proximately 2:30pm and arrived home at 5pm.  A couple 
minor mishaps occurred on the way home but I’ll let Greg 
and Richard fill you in on those.  It was a nice trip, you 
should have been there! 

1st Saturday Breakfast BS session 
 What can I say; about 20 of us enjoyed breakfast at Spiros Restaurant in Orange, CA on Saturday Morning No-
vember 5th.  The conversations were lively and some even related to Model A stuff. 

Next month on December 3rd we will do it again.  This time we’ll have a speaker from A.P. Fischer Inc.; he will 
tell us all about High Zinc Oil as it relates to Flat-Tappet Camshaft Protection.  Hope to see you there. 
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Remembering  by Jeanne Parrish 

 We joined OCMAFC sometime in 1962.   Debbie, was one year old, Brenda was due in January '63. Mark was not far be-
hind in November '64 and we now had a problem with space for three babies in our 1931 Deluxe Coupe, which was very, 
very unrestored!    We moved from our home in Fullerton to Garden Grove just as Mark arrived. The three little ones kept 
me busy but we still attended the Pomona swap meet with our good friends Jim & Bev Marsh who now had four kids of 

their own. The Pomona swap meet was then hardly as big as our swap meets, now at  high schools.    

The coupe had to go and Richard replaced it with a 1930 Tudor that he immediately turned into 10,000 pieces. He and Jim 
worked, on our new "car" and Jim's equally disassembled Roadster Pickup it seemed, forever. Our good friends Pat & 
Donna Peddicord had two beautifully restored Model A's, an A400 and a '31 Roadster. They let us drive, either car, any 
time we wanted. I wonder why our car restoration slowed down.  We women started to take a more active part in the club. 
We shopped antique shops and swap meets for era clothing for the entire family.  The Izaak Walton club house in Santa 
Ana was our meeting place.  The decor of this old building were a variety of stuffed animal heads all over the walls. At 
Christmas time, you should have seen the antlers and horns of those "darn"  animals, wreathed in paper chains and 
Christmas balls! John Heiland was always our Santa and the kids could never figure out who it was, until one recognized 
his shoes. This continued until we ran out of kids and even grand kids. Part of 
the fun for them  was playing on the adjacent golf course and getting chased off 
by the grounds keeper, "every month".  Memories of those early years include 
activities such as yearly weekend campouts at Idyllwild, above Palm Springs, 
Artesian Lakes near Escondido, (where all our kids played in a small "mud 
lake"!  What fun!), and weekends prior to Memorial Day in Santa Barbara (with 
"luxury" accommodations at the Motel 6! We loved it and the owners of the mo-
tel saved all their rags for us every year.  You never saw a more car-polishing 
group!) Also, meets in Yuma, AZ, Rim of the World, Lake Arrowhead and New 

Year's Eve parties.  Pot lucks and poker runs began and enjoyed by all.    

The Orange Co Roundup was The best of the best meets. A combined 
score of judging car and family era clothing produced huge numbers of win-
ners from near and far in numerous categories.  Knott's Berry Farm was then 
without gates, walls or admittance fees. There was always a parade thru Ghost 
Town.  We gathered near the Calico Saloon square and steam train. One of our 
most avid fans was none other than Mr. Walter Knott, always with a big smile 
on his face.  The Covered Wagon Circle, with adequate seating on benches and 
inside the wagons (kids loved this!) provided a perfect setting for our Awards Ceremony and the end of a perfect day with 

Model A friends and family. The roundup lasted about 23 years.        

The Orange Co Pancake Breakfast, of course, has persisted 50 years. It was both a Spring and Fall event in Hart Park and 
was going strong each year right along side the Roundup. We originally cooked on large stone fireplaces with griddles 
and wood was our fuel. We cracked fresh eggs, cooked them to order (somewhat), sausage patties and fed "large crowds" 

of 50 or 60 people!  We then had a gymkhana on the top level of the Union bank building in the afternoon.    

One long, long  weekend , the club rented a huge 3-level cabin in the  mountains. There were bunk beds everywhere and it 
seemed the whole club attended.  It rained very heavily all night ....maybe even a small hurricane! Roof leaked from top to 

bottom floor. It was wet, cold with no sleep!  Ah, "Memories are Made of This"!    

The most remembered ladies event was the great "Orange County Follies" of 1966 and "MAFCA Follies" of 1969. Orange 
County members were asked to provide entertainment for the National Banquet/Installation Dinners in the December 
months.  Sandy Antonacci, was our director for both of these off-Broadway (very off!!) hit shows. We would do record pan-
tomimes to hit songs of the 20's & 30's.  Era clothing was worn and rehearsals  were held for many weeks. There were so-
los, choruses, and the "dirty ole man" (Larry Boef) skit from "Laugh in". The show ended with many of our men perform-
ing  "in drag" in a chorus line. The show was a great success and ended with standing ovations. (Featured in Jan. Feb. 

issues of the 1967 & 1970 Restorer Magazines) 

 Richard and I have traveled over a 100,000 miles in our Model A's and accumulated a million memories of almost 50 years 
in the Model A Ford Club.  Our children grew up in them and we now enjoy traveling with children, as well as grandchil-

dren on many of our trips. 

  

  

  

  

Parrish Family @ Knott’s Berry Farm circe 

1967   at  the Orange County Model A Ford 

Roundup 

 

HISTORIANS CORNER   
Dick Smith, Club Historian 12/2011 

 

 In this and some coming months ahead, the “Historians Corner” will honor many long time members and 
some past club officers, by inviting them to share their memories of club life over the years. These members have 
all been a positive influence, which has made this club what it is today. 

 This month Jeanne Parrish, a 49 year member, and the current club first lady, has written about her re-
flections on years past, which are a compilation of past activities and social good times. 
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Cruise Paradise 2012  

Cruise Paradise 2012 on the big island of Ha-

waii is being planned for next summer. The 

event occurs every three years. I have at-

tended the 2003 and 2009 event. Both times 

we shipped our car over by Matson. The cost 

was around $1600 round trip. The cars were 

put in containers, two to a container. It was 

very painless. The cars were driven to the 

Long Beach terminal and we picked them up 

at the terminal in Hilo. The return was the re-

verse. 

I would be interested in going, if we can put 

together a group of at least ten cars. This 

would give us a Matson price break and com-

prise a nice tour group. 

The tour group would set their own pace and 

organize their own touring. Three Orange 

County club members reside near Hilo and 

will most likely be involved in the event. 

Krug's, Ferazzi's, Steed's. (Please call Tom 

Endy for information. I did not have room to 

print his attachments.) 

Regards,        Tom Endy 

Sunshine & Sorrow   

By Jeanne Parrish 

Do you collect the MAFCA “Restorer” 

magazines? If so, I have many copies from 

the mid-70’s thru early 2000, that were do-

nated by our members to be shared with our 

Orange County Model “A” members at no 

cost. Just contact me with the issues you de-

sire. I also have older issues at a minimal 

cost available from a member from another 

club. Contact: Dick Smith, club historian         

at modeladick@yahoo.com or call                 

949-770-6847 

Mimi Sickman is now home from rehab and it is a slow 
journey to full recovery, but she is a tough little lady 
with a very good caregiver, Red, right beside her.  We 
are hoping to see them both real soon. As you know, 
Charles Cohen, passed away on Nov. 8, after a  2 1/2 
month battle with a brain tumor.  He offered so very 
much to our club for the 6 years he was a member.  In 
lieu of flowers, we sent a donation in Charles' memory 
to the City of Hope. We send our deepest sympathy in 
friendship to Harriet and family.  

 Hoping for another great New Year within our 
club.  See you "On the Road"!  Merry Christmas to all 
and may all your holidays be joyful.   

Club Medallion (Don R) 

The membership present at the Septembers Meeting 
voted to make a club medallion available to members.  
A minimum order of 40 medallions at a cost of $25 
each  was authorized.  These medallions would be 
made available to members at cost (i.e. $25 each).  The 
accompanying sketch illustrates medallion design.  If 
you wish to purchase, please fill out the order form 
below and mail to OCMAFC, P.O. Box 10595, Santa 
Ana, CA 92711 Do not send payment at this time. 

ORDER 

# MEMBER NAME   QUANTITY   CHARGE 

      AT $25 EA   $ 

           

           

      

For Sale:  Model A Engine 

Has less than 2000 miles  

Has Snyder Head 5.5-1 

90 #’s in each cylinder 

Won new motor at San Diego Swap meet 

Engine is in Palos Verdes 

$2100/OBO 

Info: Joe Fritag @ 310871-2567 
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SOUTHERN CAILORNIA REGIONAL NEWS  By Bev Marsh 

The last meeting was held at the Perry's home in Arcadia on Sat. Nov. 19th.  One of the subjects was the resto-
ration of the 1929 sedan that some of the region members have been doing. This MAFFI car will be displayed in 
the future museum in Michigan. As I mentioned at the meeting, our club has not done much of the work. Tom 
Endy not only did the rear end but also the transmission for the car. OCMAFC paid for the part and Tom        
contributed the labor The car is almost done, it is beautiful but in serious need of a good Cowl band.  It is a rare 
one because it only came on the '29 Town Car, Town Sedan and the Cabriolet.  There are only 2 more sessions 
scheduled to work on the car and then it should be done!  Join in, get your fingers a little greasy, enjoy the     
camaraderie and go out for a free lunch afterwards.  The website (www.MAFCA/SCRG.com) has been updated 
recently. here you can get the calendar of upcoming events, arrange to get the newsletter and add pertinent    

news to Carla Hibbard, editor. Most  of those coming events in 2012 were announced.   

New Members 

Steve & Nancy McNash 
322 Mayflower 

Newport Beach, CA 92660 

(H & C) 949-933-0353 

Email: mctrade2@aol.com 
1931 45-B Deluxe Coupe 

 

Ferris Worden 
6071 Glenhaven Drive 

Yorba Linda, CA 92886 

(T) 714-970-7170 
Email: oldsnoopy@earthlink.net 

1931 78-B Pickup 

 

Email: New and Changes 

Gerald Rapp 
gerrapp@sbcglobal.net 

 

Dan & Sylvia Adelmann 
maf1930@gmail.com 

Telephone Changes 

Ted Ramirez 

(H) 575-524-5913 

Doug & Gisele Marsh  

(H) 714-373-9769* 

Ronnie Eliot 

(C) 714-296-8258 

New Address 

Brad Kaplan 

3423 Quiet Cove, 

Corona Del Mar, CA 92625 

Fourth Thursday Break-

fast Bunch  

  

No Breakfast Bunch this month!   

Stay home!  Be extra nice!  

Get ready for Santa's arrival!!  

 

  Have a wonderful Christmas 

http://www.mafca/SCRG.com
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                 CAR BARN SPECIALS 

  Member ads will run two months unless renewed.                      
Non member ads will run one month unless renewed.  

All   ads must be submitted in writing to: prhyland@att.net    
or  OCMAFC  Editors 244 No. Goldenspur Way, 

Orange, CA 92869-4422 

Visit MAFCA’s Web Site: 

 For Sale                           

FOR SALE:   FOR SALE:  Ford parts  

'28- '29 crank guide with bolts $10;  Crank ratchet nut, plated 
$4; '28 – '29 front fender bracket $15; oil filter housing for 
'40's Ford $15;   "A " engine pulley $8; Steering pitman arm, 
painted $12; '28- '29  speedometer original $50;  finned alumi-
num valve cover for Model B engine $45;   straight 19" wheel, 
sandblasted and primed $20;  rear window frames for 1936 or 
1937 ragtops $100;  a pair of chrome plated brass window 
swing arms $5;  wishbone rear strut original $10; shock ab-
sorber arms, painted $12, shock absorber arms, original $ 9. 
1931  mechanical brakes  original and complete , front and 
rear,  with loaded backing plates and brake drums, these 
drums are  .040 to .100 over original, $150 or will sell individ-
ual parts . 

Phil Joujon-Roche  Cell: 714-747-0163          11/11 

 FOR SALE:   1929 Tudor 

This car is located in Oregon. 
Please call regarding Price, any in-
formation and the cars history 

Gary & Nancy Payton  541-878-1452          11/11 

                                                                            

For Sale:  Back Issues of  ―The Restorer‖       

I have back issues of "The Restorer"  and would like to 
make them available to club members.  Here's what I 
have: 

 Back issues of "The Restorer":  Jan/Feb 1965 (Volume 
9 Issue 5) through Nov/Dec 2000 (Volume 45 Issue 4) 
with only three issues missing (13-1, 34-2, 40-3).  Will sell 
in ten year bundles but no single issues. Prefer selling as 
one lot (213 issues).  If interested call Olive Moore (909) 
982-7790. 

 

  

 

FOR SALE: 1931 AA 

Stakebed:  Fun shortbed 

dually kept in standard garage. 
All there including four (4) new 
tires with less than 100 miles on 
them. Previous shop truck. 
Needs new top  MAKE OFFER  
I CANT’ REFUSE!!!!!       
Daniel Mejia 562-697-5486                               10/11 

 

 

For Sale:  Brake Shop Lathe 

 

Hello everyone. I have attached 
pictures of a professional brake 
shop brake lathe and shoe arcing 
machine with all the   attachments, 
asking $1,950.  If  interested please 
give me a call to see it at my home. 

Thanks  Pieter Dwinger  

714-322-1437 

 
      11/11 

THE PASSING OF MY HUSBAND FORCES ME 
TO SELL HIS BEAUTIFUL DUALLY TRUCK. 
OLDER GROUND UP RESTORATION WITH 
VERMILION BODY COLOR, TRADITIONAL 
BLACK FENDERS AND LEBARON-BONNY IN-
TERIOR. 
TRUCK IS LOCATED IN RIVERSIDE, CALI-
FORNIA. $25,000.00 OR BEST OFFER. 

CONTACT: LIZ REID AT 951-780-7632          

                                                                             

                                          12/11 

For Sale:  1930 MODEL 'AA', STAKE BED,  



 

 

 

 

 Deadline for next Distributor 

 December 30, 2011 
 Type or write all articles and advertisements 

and e-mail to: newsletter@ocmafc.com  
Or mail to: 244 No.Goldenspur Way,  

Orange, CA 92869-4422  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

First Class Mail 
Web Site: www.ocmafc.com 

            

General Meeting 
7:30 PM 

[Second Thursday of every month] 

             No Meeting This Month 
From Main Street, turn east on to Providence Ave. 
and immediately, on your right, enter the structure 
and park on the second level.  Meeting room is 
accessible from the parking structure.  

 


